

January 24, 2013

Dr. Belle Wheelan
President
Southern Association of Colleges and Schools
Commission on Colleges
1866 Southern Lane
Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan:

Thank you for your letter of December 17, 2012, responding to our notification to the Commission of address changes at two of our campuses.

Andrew Lawrence of the Department of Education has responded to our Financial Director, indicating that the letter needs two changes.

- 1) For the Forsyth campus, our letter to the Commission listed the old campus address as 7745 Majors Road and the new address as 3410 Ronald Reagan Boulevard.
 - In the Commission's response letter, the new address was incorrectly typed as "7745 Ronald Reagan Boulevard." Mr. Lawrence asks that we request from you a new letter, with the correct address of "3410 Ronald Reagan Boulevard" for the Forsyth campus.
- 2) The address change for the Dawson campus was necessitated by the building of a new facility, which was completed in September 2012. During construction of this facility, Lanier Technical College held classes at a temporary facility near the original building. In our letter to the Commission, we had listed the address of this temporary facility as the "old" address (516 Allen Street). Mr. Lawrence states that this was an incorrect action on our part, and that the previous official address of the original campus should have been listed instead.

Therefore, we ask that the Commission provide an amended letter, with the following listed as the old address for the Dawson campus:

89 Tiger Circle Dawsonville, GA 30534 Mr. Belle Wheelen Page 2 January 24, 2013

I apologize for the inconvenience of this request, and very much appreciate the Commission's assistance in completing these changes of record in a way that will be satisfactory to the Department of Education.

If you have any questions, please contact our COC Liaison, Dr. Joanne Tolleson. She can be reached at 770.781.6950 or jtolleso@laniertech.edu.

Sincerely,

Russell Vandiver

President, Lanier Technical College

cc: Dr. Steven Sheeley